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SB 507 (Senator James F. Clayborne, Jr.)

SUPPORT
The Treasurer’s paper opposing SB 507 inaccurately states:

that SB 507 would provide new tax benefits to out-of-state college savings plans.  In reality, SB 507 would broaden the scope of existing tax benefits to Illinois residents (100% of whom are currently eligible for such benefits as long as such residents choose the Bright Start program for investing purposes.)  This bill would provide Illinois residents with the ability to choose the provider and product which best meets their unique investing needs.

that Illinois would become the only state in the nation to provide a tax deduction and tax exemption to out-of-state 529 plans.  First, virtually no other state is as punitive as Illinois in its treatment of residents when it comes to the program such residents choose for investing.  The penalty to residents who choose to invest in a program other than Bright Start’s is as follows: (1) such residents cannot deduct contributions from Illinois state income tax; and (2) such residents cannot withdrawal dollars for higher education expenses without the imposition of a state tax on earnings.  Second, approximately 23 states encourage residents to save for college and in doing so; do not indirectly mandate (via preferential tax treatment) the program in which residents invest.  

that SB 507 would cost Illinois approximately $286 million over the next 10 years.  First, since the existing $10,000 per year deduction is currently available to all residents, there should be no additional cost for Illinois.  Second, even if there were an additional, accurately computed cost to Illinois associated with more residents saving for college, the value of the investment in human capital should not be overlooked.  It is well-documented that those who earn a college degree make over $1 million more than those without a degree, experience lower-levels of unemployment and are less likely to rely on social safety-net programs. 

that the Bright Start program and the Illinois families participating in it would be put at a competitive disadvantage to all out-of-state plans.  SB 507 would encourage fair competition and likely result in the improvement of 529 plans, including Bright Start (which, given the captive audience it now maintains, has no current incentive to improve).  
that out-of-state plans permit brokers to charge more than 11 times the fees paid by Bright Start.  Many 529 plans have a variety of investment options that range in cost.  Additionally, it is irresponsible to suggest that cost is the only factor an investor should consider.  Performance, service, investment options, and comfort level with an advisor, etc. are among the many factors residents should consider when making investment decisions.
that increased disclosure is needed to protect Illinois consumers.  In reality, nearly all 529 plans have indicated substantial compliance with recently adopted College Savings Plan Network Disclosure Standards.  In addition to the Securities and Exchange Commission, Municipal Securities Rulemaking Board and the National Association of Securities Dealers, state securities commissioners, including Illinois’, serve to protect consumers with respect to a variety of investments, including 529 plans.  Lastly, each plan has extensive oversight by the state which created it.  
